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March 19, 2025 

Dear Mayors, Wardens and Chairs: 

I am writing to update you about the progress related to the mandatory Code of Conduct (Code) 
training for all local elected officials in Nova Scotia. 

As you are aware, in December, all municipalities and villages adopted the provincial Code of 
Conduct. I would be remiss in not recognizing the hard work and commitment from councils and 
commissions that have been put forth in this effort. 

The Nova Scotia Federation of Municipalities (NSFM) is leading the design, development and 
delivery of the training. To support elected officials in understanding the requirements under the 
Code, the NSFM organized in-person training sessions across the province and created an online 
training module that must be completed by all elected officials. For more information about the 
online training module please visit the NSFM website at 
https://nsfm.ca/municipal-code-of-conduct-in-person-training-sessions.html 

The Code regulations will be amended on April 1, 2025, to make this online training mandatory. 
Following the recommendation from the Code of Conduct Working Group, this online training must 
be completed within 30 days. The regulations will also require that any newly elected official must 
complete this training within 30 days of being elected. A failure to complete the train ing within this 
timeframe will be considered a breach of the Code. 

The Code framework and training module are based on the recommendations put forth by the 
Working Group. As with any new framework, time and experience will be instrumental in its 
evaluation. 

I would also like to mention that the Association of Municipal Administrators of Nova Scotia 
(AMANS) has developed a list of qualified individuals whom municipalities and villages may 
appoint as Code investigators. The list can be found on their website at 
https://amans.ca/amans-qualified-list-of-investigators-municipal-code-of-conduct.html . 
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In closing , I would like to extend my appreciation to both the NSFM and AMANS for their 
collaborative efforts and leadership in the implementation of the Code. This initiative is an example 
of how we can collectively foster a positive environment and enhance accountability around council 
tables . 

Sincerely, 

/2-fi-
Honourable John Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs 

c: Chief Administrative Officers 
Village Clerk Treasurers 
Juanita Spencer, Chief Executive Officer, NSFM 
David Campbell, Executive Director, AMANS 


